Public Safety Committee Meeting March 8, 2018

The Public Safety Committee met Thursday, March 8, 2018, at 5:15 pm in the Human Resources Office. Present were Committee Chairperson Brant Kassner and Committee Members John Uden, and Ken Gardner. Absent was Jeff Erlenbusch.

Also present were: Deputy City Clerk/Recorder Linda Wilkins and Police Chief Doug Colombik

Chairperson Kassner called the meeting to order.

1. Request of Citizens

None

2. Committee Member Comments

None

3. Review and Recommend: Resolution No. 4134 A RESOLUTION ADOPTING A REVISED POLICE DEPARTMENT POLICY FOR LOST AND FOUND PROPERTY

**Committee Chairperson Uden moved to approve Resolution 4134, read by title only, and seconded by Committee Member Gardner.

Committee Member Uden noted that there was nothing in the policy stating how the department would secure the safety of lost and found property. Chief Colombik stated that property was logged and stored in the evidence room. Committee Member Uden also asked what happened to lost and found property that was taken to dispatch. Chief Colombik stated that an officer is contacted and they pick up the property and take it to the evidence room and log it.

**Committee Chairperson Uden moved to amend the original motion in "Exhibit A" item 2 first sentence, after the word "department" the following language be added that "lost and found property will be stored at the evidence room", and seconded by Committee Member Gardner.

**On roll call vote the amended motion passed, 3-0.

4. Adjournment

Committee Member Gardner moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Uden and **passed unanimously, 3-0.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

Brant Kassner, Chairperson

Linda Wilkins, Recorder